William Ward Ayer, Billy Graham to England this Spring

Definite details are not as yet available, but Dr. William Ward Ayer of New York City will head one of the teams going to England in late winter and early spring and Billy Graham, International vice president, will head another team to the British Isles a month or so later.

Cathedral on Wheels

A new type of cathedral is making its way around the country these days as Ray Brubaker and family travel in their "Cathedral Caravan," an extremely attractive and well-equipped trailer, holding meetings here and there as they travel. Brubaker is a radio announcer at WMBI in Chicago and Youth for Christ International is cooperating with his work wherever he goes.

Bob Pierce Home

Bob Pierce, teammate of Rev. David Morken on the Orient trip, also is home now and has with him 1,000 feet of excellent colored movies of conditions in China today. He will be traveling for Youth for Christ in the States in the next few months.

Wisconsin

Washington Island—An unusual rally was held on this island. Eugene Scheele of Chicago flew to Washington Island with Paul Hartford of Winona Lake, Ind., for a rally in Tom's Tavern. (See picture in October, 1947, issue). A loud speaker took care of the overflow crowd. Several decisions were made for Christ. Andy Jessen was in charge of the rallies.

New Richmond—St. Croix Valley YFC is a small rally, in a way, and meeting opposition from several groups. But God is blessing, Rev. R. C. Sanasoe reports. Speakers have included Dr. John Siemesn and Rev. Orval Butcher.

Eau Claire—Chippewa Valley YFC saw five converts on October 4 when Rev. Fred Squires preached. Al Conn and the Nelson Brothers Quartet from Minneapolis were on hand in December. Rev. Joseph Rangen directs.

Milwaukee—South Milwaukee YFC's September rally found two young people being saved in a crowd of 80. Leader Vernon Schutz is back as master of ceremonies after a summer vacation. D. W. Breckenridge is the director.

Fort Atkinson—Co-directors Howard Purdy and B. Humbach guide the monthly meetings; late '47 speakers were Charles Anderson, George Links and David Wilcox.

LaCrosse—Coulee Region YFC is looking forward to the coming of either Torrey Johnson or Billy Graham to a future rally, the date as yet unsettled. Souls have been saved—anywhere from one to 40 at each rally.

Madison—It was "Birthday Night" on October 25 when Madison YFC was three years old. Warren Filkin and the God of the Atom provided the birthday menu. There is opposition, not much cooperation, but God is blessing. Several souls have been saved. Earl M. Johnson and Paul Stewart co-direct.

Welcome, Frank Phillips

Dr. Frank Phillips, able and capable director of Portland YFC and the Pacific Northwest region, has accepted the position as business manager of Youth for Christ International and will begin his work in Chicago around the first of the year.

Washington

Yakima—Yakima Valley YFC saw 80 conversions up to October 1 this year. First anniversary rally in the high school on November 1. An attractive "Flash" now is put

out to give information on the rallies . . . An office has been set up in the balcony of the Book and Bible House . . . Prayer meetings are held every Wednesday at 7 a.m. The rally's motto is "The Age Old Truth for 20th Century Youth."

Ex-Chaplain Leland Skinner New Field Man in Philippines

Ex-Chaplain Leland Skinner, one of the men who did so much in helping Youth for Christ get started in the Philippines during the war, is returning to the Philippines sometime in January to become the field representative for Youth for Christ throughout the islands.

Mr. Skinner spent 16 months in the islands during the war and the Lord has laid a burden for Youth for Christ work in that land on his heart. From Van Wert, Ohio, he is a graduate of Huntington, Ind., college, is married and has two children, Alice Irene, 7, and Roger Laverne, 4.

He will center out of Manila and cover all of the islands, organizing new rallies and helping those already in existence.

Put him on your prayer list.

Bob Savage, Quito, S.A. YFC Leader, Meets President Truman

Bob Savage, member of radio station HCJB in Quito, Ecuador, and YFC leader in that area, was introduced to President Truman at a recent conference in Washington. He was one of 32 missionaries who met with the President during "World Missions" week. President Truman told the group that he considered missionary activity one of the most important efforts at obtaining peace throughout the world.

Congressman Allen (Dem. La.) who presented the group to President Truman, became vitally interested in Savage's work and presented to him a Gospel tent (40 x 80 feet) for use in revival campaigns, YFC rallies, etc. Congressman Allen also gave the prayer of dedication for the tent and its ase in stirring revival fires in South America.

AROUND THE WORLD Cook, Tingson, Dunlop Leave February 8

The sixth Youth for Christ Gospel team this year—the Philippines team—leaves Los





Specialized training for Christian Service . . .

Geared to meet the challenge of world need . . .

Bible centered curriculum — diploma and degree courses . . .

WRITE—3834 South Wayne Ave., Fort Wayne 6, Ind.